WOODVALE PROGRESS ASSOCIATION Inc.  A0053464H
 Minutes of the meeting held  at Woodvale Hall on Thursday 23rd February 2023 at 7:30pm.  
The Woodvale Progress Association Inc. gratefully accepts the invitation of the Woodvale Hall Committee for the use of the Woodvale Community Hall for the purposes of conducting regular quarterly, and special community meetings, as required for the benefit of Woodvale.
Present:  Brendan Bartlett, Gary Davis, Carol Davis, Malcolm Hall, Glenn Woodhatch, Marlene Quay,  Ken Stent, Stephen Kirkpatrick, Jenn White. 

Apologies:  Kerry Errington, Andrew Prentis, Billy Griffin, Darren Schultz, Helen Hickson, Glenys Hall.
The meeting was opened by Gary Davis at 7:33 pm.

Apologies were accepted: Moved: Glenn Woodhatch  Second:  Carol Davis.  Carried
Acknowledgement of Country
We acknowledge that we are on Dja Dja Wurrung Country of which the members and Elders and their ancestor are the Traditional Owners of this land and have been custodians for many centuries where they continue to perform age old ceremonies of celebration, initiation and renewal. 
The minutes of the previous meeting were circulated via email and will be published on the Woodvale Community web site. 

Correction from previous minutes: Billy Griffin is listed as attending twice. Very committed!

Moved: Gary Davis  Second:  Marlene Quay,   that the minutes are accepted with above correction.   Carried 
Correspondence
Inwards:
· Emails from Mayor Cr Andrea Metcalf regarding drainage issues which she has raised with council engineering manager.
· Correspondence from DJPR regarding ponds and arrangement of meeting on December 14th.
Outwards:

· Emails with Mayor Cr Andrea Metcalf regarding drainage issues to discuss with council engineer.

· Preparation and email  of invitations to Recreation Reserve pavilion opening event for the Rec Reserve committee.

Moved:  Malcolm Hall Second:  Glenn Woodhatch,  that correspondence be accepted  Carried
Reports 
Treasurers report - Andrew Prentis   

Andrew is an apology for tonight's meeting but provided a financial report via email. 

As of 17/2/2023, Cheque account has $5,104.23, and Petty Cash has $567.80. Total Assets $5,672.03.
Moved: Gary Davis  Seconded: Ken Stent  that the treasurers report is accepted.  Carried.
Hall Committee – Gary Davis.  

The hall committee have been busy. They are having a launch of the Jubilee Trees and have a plaque to install and unveil at a launch event. A flyer advertising this will be put together in the next few days. Launch planned for 19th of March, It is a requirement to hold the launch prior to 31st of March as part of the grant for the project, they would like more time to organise a larger event but have to work to this. The trees have been installed and look great. Expecting up to 50 people for the launch. Will also formally make an announcement at the ANZAC service where it is expected many more people will attend, as the government haven't provided enough time to organise a major launch.

Will be having the bush market again this year and promotion has started.  Date is 15th of April 2023. Evolution Copy and Print are donating the printing of the flyers as they have previous years and their contribution is much appreciated. Gary is printing flyers for the ANZAC service and these will be distributed by Gary and Ken to letterboxes well.  ANZAC service organisation is well underway. 

A bit more than a month ago DWELP did a condition audit on the hall. They wanted to know specifically what effects the floods had on the hall, Gary mentioned washing away gravel on the driveways, apparently there are grants available for things like this and they are looking into this.
Recreation Reserve – Kerry Errington.
Kerry is an apology for tonights meeting but some info has been provided and Glenn gave some updates. 

The recreation reserve committee have planned an official launch event for the new pavillion and shed, on Saturday 4th of March at 10am. An invitation to this was distributed, and people are encouraged to RSVP to Kerry if they wish to attend. There will be some announcements and unveilings at this launch, and the Mayor will be attending as will federal MP Lisa Chesters.

Fire Brigade – Darren Schultz (Captain Woodvale Fire Brigade)
Darren is an apology for tonight's meeting but provided the following report via email:

Just a quick rundown on what the fire brigade is up to,

We are helping out at the red-hot summer tour this Saturday. 

Then on the 5th of March we are setting up for the Bendigo ford fun run at 5am and the to the rec reserve to help at the district 2 state championships.

Then in April we have the bush market and then the shovel fest the brigade is assisting at. 

Malcolm provided some additional updates. The brigade will be in the Eaglehawk Dahlia and Arts parade on 18th of March.  The brigade 'havent squirted water on a fire in a while' which is very good especially for this time of the year. They have had a couple of minor call outs, and were called out to assist at the recent fire in White Hills near Hopleys Recycling.

Evaporation Ponds and Groundwater Reference Group – Brendan Bartlett, Mal and Glenys Hall, Gary Davis.    
A meeting was held face-to-face at the Woodvale Hall with DJPR representatives to get an update, and for us to meet their newly appointed project manager Michael Fitzgerald. Held on December 14th. Attended by Gary, Glenys Malcolm and Brendan.

A key update is that they have received confirmation in writing that Unity Mining have disclaimed the Woodvale Site, which gives them a clear opening to proceed with rehabilitation.

They are installing additional real-time dist monitors.

They have engaged the firm CDM Smith as auditors.

The work going through the core samples has been completed and they will be removed from the site in early 2023.

Still expecting rehabilitation groundworks to commence on site mid-2023.

Gary has seen some vehicles around there doing some work.

Pond 6 looks quite full of water at the moment. 

No-one has noticed any bad smells around the ponds lately which is good.

They haven't shifted the dust monitor at Glenys and Mal's place yet but are going to relocate that one as their new feedlot nearby is creating extra dust around that monitor. There is also a preference for monitors to be located on public land.
Brendan will be in touch with Jasyln and arrange another meeting.
There are a few fences down around the ponds at the moment that we can report on.
Clay target club -  Glenn Woodhatch.   

Had a very successful Australia Day shoot. Still holding firearm licencing  testing every Thursday night and is booked out months in advance, very popular. Membership is up and increasing which is good. Still running academy of sport there and the kids are doing really well.  Received an unconditional grant of $5000 from state government to replace gear that was damaged during floods.
Website – Gary Davis.  

Gary distributed a website stats report. Nov to Feb, unique visitors 1265.  Thanks to the Gun Club and Glenn for their funding to keep the hosting of the website running.  

Brendan will send a certificate of appreciation to the Gun Club for their continued support. The Gun Club pays for the hosting and domain name fees for the Woodvale website (www.woodvale.vic.au), have done so since 2010.

Huge thanks to Gary for all his continued work.

Brendan will follow up with Gary about adding the historic videos from the book launch to the website. These are currently on YouTube and can be embedded in the Woodvale Website.

History Books - Ken Stent.

Still a 'dribble' of sales, and slowly through the newsagents. Thanks to Steven for keeping books stocked at the Newsagent and other shops, still a 'dribble' of sales through them. Brendan is still managing online sales, there were a few sales prior to Christmas but haven't posted any out since then.
Moved:   Malcolm  Second:  Glenn Woodhatch.  that reports be accepted . Carried
General Business
Marlene: Is attending a flooding meeting with CoGB in Heathcote on Saturday, and has been following up with VicRoads regarding safety issues at Sydney Flat Creek and Camp Road and potential safety fencing.

Brendan had been in contact with Cr. Andrea Metcalf as a continuation of our discussions from last meeting. Cr. Metcalf has raised our issues with the engineering manager and they were to be in touch with us, but they have had a huge backlog of road related issues to deal with after the floods late last year. Brendan will follow this up with Andrea again to keep this ball rolling.

Glenys has contacted council as well about the same crossing and trees fallen on fences. Council removed the trees but no repairs to fences. 

Another reminder about the recreation Reserve pavillion launch event. Mayor coming, as well as federal MP Lisa Chesters. A reminder for everyone to RSVP to Kerry.

Meeting closed 8:25pm

The next meeting will be held on Thursday 25th May 2023, 7:30PM at Woodvale Hall.
